KELSBORROW CHOIR

COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 2nd February 2017at 33, Peel Hall Lane Ashton Hayes at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Malen Johnson, Joan Pidgeon, David Penny, Margrett Barnes, Maddy Swan-Manning, Rosina Williams, and Alan Burgess.
1. Apologies: Barry Lockwood, and Bruce Guy.
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 5th January, were approved and signed, with the exception of the error in that Joan had not been present at that meeting.
3. Matters Arising: None.
4. Correspondence: No incoming correspondence of note had been received since the previous meeting.  
5. Treasurer’s Report:  Heather presented the accounts for discussion.
a. Heather reported that the Choir had been paid £100.00 by Nunsmere for the Christmas-eve singing but the matter regarding the Round Table cheque had not yet been resolved.

b. Heather asked if any decision should be made regarding the level of subs for 2017?  Elaine suggested that the matter be left until the effect of the EGM on Choir numbers was known. On that matter Elaine stated that she wanted to present some flowers to the ladies of the NAC who had helped us out with the vote.

6. Extraordinary General Meeting: 
· Elaine informed the meeting that an e-mail containing Rosemary’s resignation had been received which had contained inaccuracies .  Elaine informed the meeting that she intended to respond.

· Margrett noted that the EGM had been held professionally.

· Alan commented that given the result, Peter should be invited to return..

· The meeting generally expressed surprise that 19 members supported A.N.Other, although there was a belief that Peter should be invited to be MD with A.N.Other sought to fill the role as AMD. Elaine informed the meeting that she was aware of a young conductor in Knutsford who runs a female choir, who would help out.  David Stokes had offered to help out if we needed temporary support plus Janis knows a young conductor. Malen asked if Margaret had expressed a view?  Elaine replied that Margaret was very sad about the business and said that she would do what she could to help the choir.
· After extensive discussions a vote was taken which resulted in a decision to invite Peter to resume his role as MD.

· Jim was asked to draft a letter to Ian thanking him for his years of service, for Elaine to send |AP01JDE|.  Writers note, the day after the meeting, an e-mail was received from Ian saying “save the letter and postage” and accusing us of betrayal. Consequently a letter has not yet been sent.

· The question was raised about the Music Committee, and how it would function after Ian’s departure.  A number of suggestions were forthcoming.

· Who should join the MC – it was suggested that this be discussed at the AGM.
· Who would source and order the music?  Maybe Margrett could order the music, assisted by Maddy?

· Would Margaret be prepared to source the music?  Elaine said that she didn’t know.

7. The 2017 AGM.  Alan asked Elaine if she was standing for the Chair again?  Elaine replied that yes she would – for one more year. 

a. David informed the meeting that he would be leaving the Choir.  Elaine said that she was sorry but thanked him for his service to the Choir.

b. Heather said that she would be standing again as Treasurer, for which the meeting thanked her.

c. In reply to a question, Alan observed that he was not interested in the role of publicity.
8. Social Group:  
Malen advised the meeting that Spen’s curry night had been cancelled and that at present there were no other events in the calendar.
9. Any Other Business: 
· Elaine informed the meeting that Glyn had fallen on the way to Choir and we have no first aid kit or first aider.  We do have Isabelle but not in a formal role.  Elaine agreed to speak to Isabelle |AP02EC|
· Margrett asked what could be done to fit locks to the music cupboard doors – 3 pairs of doors.  Jim agreed to look at it with her.  |AP03JDE|
Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday 23rd February 2017at 33, Peel Hall Lane Ashton Hayes at 7.30 pm
